From: Mandy MACLEOD

Sent: Thursday, June 22, 2023 1:37 PM

To: Council Agenda <councilagenda@london.ca> **Subject:** [EXTERNAL] Citizen concerns- File: OZ-9565al

To Whom It May Concern,

I am a homeowner, resident, mother and teacher in the Westmount area, not far from the Westmount mall. I am very concerned about the proposed plans for the mall and expansion of housing meant to be built in that zone.

We live in a peaceful, safe area of the city and would like to keep it that way. The amount of housing proposed will completely disturb the safety and tranquility of the neighbourhood, create noise pollution, air pollution and possible destruction to homes around. Not just through the extensive construction time but also the forever after.

There are two grade schools, a high school and a daycare directly across the street, where children are walking, biking, scootering and playing on a regular basis. The amount of traffic this housing will generate is dangerous and concerning on multiple levels.

I urge the council and the tribunal to put the safety and wellbeing of the families, children, intellectually disabled and elderly people living in the community above any financial gain for the city or the developers involved.

Thank you for your time and consideration of this very important and concerning issue.

Mandy MacLeod